
Dear Executive Director, 

Today HUD’s Office of Capital Improvements (OCI) is announcing the award of $3.2 billion in 
Fiscal Year (FY) 2022 Capital Fund Program (CFP) Formula Grant Awards to 2,813 housing 
authorities in all 50 states, as well as the District of Columbia, Guam, Puerto Rico and the U.S. 
Virgin Islands.  We are so pleased to notify you of your agency’s award! 

Please visit the FY 2022 Capital Fund Processing Information web page at the link below to 
view a list of awards by PHA and development and to review guidance on the processing of 
these grant awards.    

https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/programs/ph/capfund/2022pi 

To streamline submission requirements and speed the flow of these critical funds to communities 
nationwide, we have made some important changes to the process of accepting the award and 
gaining access to the funds.  These changes, which are further detailed on the FY 2022 Capital 
Fund Processing Information Web page, include: 

 PIH is following a process similar to the one in effect in 2020 and prior years where 
PHAs will download the 2022 ACC Amendments Excel workbook from the OCI 
website.  The PHA will then open the workbook, select the PHA code (causing the 
spreadsheet to prepopulate the grant specific information in the ACC Amendment) and 
then sign the ACC Amendment.  Unlike previous years, PHAs now have the option to 
sign with a valid electronic signature.  Alternatively, PHAs can print out the ACC 
Amendment, affix a written signature to it and then scan the signed ACC Amendment to 
upload to EPIC. 
 

 On April 4, 2022, the unique entity identifier used across the federal government changed 
from the DUNS Number to the Unique Entity ID (UEI).  The Unique Entity ID is a 12-
character alphanumeric ID assigned to an entity by SAM.gov.  As part of this transition, 
the DUNS Number has been removed from SAM.gov. 

If you have any questions after viewing the processing guidance, please contact your local HUD 
Field Office or send an email to PIHOCI@HUD.gov with “Capital Fund Processing” as the 
subject. 

Thank you for the important work you do on behalf of your residents and community.  We look 
forward to partnering with you to put these funds to work improving Public Housing units 
nationwide and ensuring they provide decent, safe and healthy homes for their residents. 

 Sincerely, 

  

David Fleischman 
Director 
Office of Capital Improvements 
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